COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, February 26, 2007
Question No. 13
Question: Councillor M. Corr
"To ask the Manager to provide the headed item as agreed in the minutes of TAC2 dated the 27th November minute ref number T/935/06 to this Committee?"

Reply: 

At the meeting of the Tallaght Area Committee held on 27 November 2006 Standing Orders were suspended to deal with the following motion:

"That this Committee requests the Planning Department review Planning applications granted in the Belfry estate in Citywest in respect of the provision of car-parking spaces, the review process should establish whether or not the developer has provide the correct number of parking spaces as provided for in the planning permissions granted in the estate ie 1.5 spaces per dwelling and if the spaces number below this amount how the Planning Department can ensure that residents are provided with adequate car parking spaces going forward.  That a Headed Item on the matter be presented to the next relevant meeting of this Committee."

Drawings submitted with the planning application for The Belfry estate showed car parking spaces clearly delineated (Reg ref S02A/0044 refers). An inspection revealed that while parking areas had been provided, the individual spaces had not been delineated. As a result, users of the parking areas are parking in an inefficient manner resulting in difficulties when the car parking areas start to fill up.

The developers have been written to directing them to clearly mark out the car parking spaces in accordance with their permission. A recent inspection has shown that the spaces still haven’t been delineated. The institution of enforcement proceedings is being pursued.
